## Regular Monthly Meeting June 9, 2005

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, June 9<sup>th</sup>, 2005, 7:00 pm at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Sherry Wehr and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The Police Report was read.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to approve the Eleanor G. Kelly, Thomas A. & Karen Kelly Subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by Lawrence County Planning Department and satisfaction of all DEP requirements.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mrs. Wehr to authorize Solicitor Cilli to proceed to amend the speed limit on Gardner Stop Road from 45 MPH to 35 MPH.

## **Public Comment**

Mr. Sam Garver, asked if the Township had an ordinance with regards to high grass and if so would like to have it enforced at the county home property. Mr. Garver asked for additional police patrols on Rt 65 to watch for speeding vehicles. Mr. Garver also asked if front footage assessment is to be paid on farm land that becomes used as commercial or residential property. Mr. Herman asked solicitor Cilli to look into it. Mr. Garver also asked if the Public Works Department works at the park on a daily basis.

Mr. Dave McConnell, stated that Reno Lane has been damaged as well as culverts in the area.

Karen Leckfor & Patty List, asked when Decorath Street would be resurfaced and if a street light would be placed in the area.

Mr. Greg Zeiller, asked if something could be done about a collapsed trailer near his property.

Mr. Jim Bintrim, asked if the Public Works Department is permitted to work in the park. If the Township belongs to the COG, why isnt the Speed Limit unit used on Rt 65.

Mr. Bintrim also asked if the new addition to Jason's Woods has been inspected by the engineer and if it was constructed properly as per the ordinance.

Mr. Dale Wehr asked for volunteers to assist with the park.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mrs Wehr to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner Secretary-Treasurer